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During November, crews worked with the Parks Department, moving dirt in and grading 
around the pickleball courts, using 60 loads to backfill around the courts, and finishing off 

the week by ditching on Harlen Rd and changing a driveway pipe on Bunnell Hill Road.

Crews also installed a pipe extension on Red Lion Five Points Road between Hickory Hill and North Hills 
Boulevard. The original pipe consists of 36” clay tile under the roadway, which is no longer available. Crews 
adapted a concrete pipe to fit the original pipe. This option proved the most cost-effective while providing 
lasting stability. 
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Additionally, crews insatalled drain pipes to the  ditch in front of the new Police Station and Maintenance 
Storage Building,  making it more accessible to mow and maintain. The ditch did not meet standards for full 
piping; so, crews installed a low flow, as suggested to township residents experiencing water issues in front of 
their houses. 

Finally, crews began servicing trucks and preparing snow plow equipment for Winter. 


